
CHERRY VALLEY & ROCHDALE WATER DISTRICT 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 

 
MEETING MINUTES 
September 11, 2017 

10:00 A.M. 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER – CALL TO ORDER – The meeting was called to order by Kevin M. Bergin at 

10:00 A.M. 
The following were in attendance: 
 
Kevin M. Bergin, Chairman   Arthur E.J. Levesque, Commissioner 
Michael L. DellaCava, Commissioner  Benjamin Morris, Superintendent 
Barry Bachrach, Attorney   Greg Buteau, Customer 
Tom Lennon, Customer    Carla Davis, Recording Secretary 
 

II. APPROVE MINUTES 
1. August 28, 2017 –Commissioner DellaCava motioned to approve the Minutes of August 

28, 2017. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. 
 

III. FINANCE 
A. Approve August 28, 2017 Warrant – Commissioner DellaCava motioned to approve 

the August 28, 2017 warrants. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. 
B. Approve September 4, 2017 Warrants – Commissioner DellaCava motioned to 

approve the September 4, 2017 warrants. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. 
Approved. 

C. Approve September 11, 2017 Warrants – Commissioner DellaCava motioned to 
approve the September 11, 2017 warrants. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. 
Approved. 

D. August Bank Transfers – Commissioner DellaCava motioned to approve the August 
Bank Transfers. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. 

 
IV. ADMINISTRATION 

A. Davis - Green Street Lot Proposal – Attorney Bachrach and Superintendent Morris 
met with Randy Davis last week and they clarified that the proposal is for half the total 
cost, like we had initially thought. A new issue regarding the easement access, came up 
at the last meeting. Apparently, it was not Mr. Davis’s intent to present the electric 
portion yet, he wanted it separate from the gate proposal. We told him that at a 
minimum, we need an easement agreement for the future, since we don’t want to have 
deal with someone else if he was to sell his home prior to us needing electricity. Mr. 
Davis wants to share costs for everything, including the utility poles as well and not as 
part of the fence/gate proposal. Attorney Bachrach told him he will recommend to the 
Board that they still should pursue an easement. Plus, with where he is digging for his 
power connection, is nowhere near where we would need to dig if we want future 
electric capabilities. His intent is to charge the District for connecting to the poles at a 
later date. He wants to deal with fence now and deal with the poles later. But Attorney 
Bachrach made clear that the easement is something that we need. Due to the strong 
probability that we will need power in the future, it will be very costly to extend electric 
service from the road instead of from the Davis property. Commissioner Levesque 
asked what the need for chlorinators was. Answer: it’s because MassDEP will most 
likely require us to install chlorinating booster stations at the standpipe sites. The 
property owner mentioned that he would charge us for connecting to his poles when the 



time comes - that wasn’t the impression we had gotten at the start. Regardless of 
whether or not it was thought that the poles are separate, it will be a separate issue and 
if we move forward with the gate. Attorney Bachrach stated that it might behoove us to 
wrap this all up at once because he doesn’t want to leave any costs open and up in the 
air. He doesn’t want to leave it open to “agree to agree.” Both issues should be resolved 
all at once. Commissioner DellaCava made mention that he believes that the amount of 
$9,200 should get us the easement to his new poles. The open part is the price of 
connecting to his power where the poles are located on his property – not the 
easement. If we are to lump the whole project together and it goes over the 10k amount, 
we would have to get approval and put it out to bid. Currently, the tasks are the $9,200 
for the fence and then the power is at an additional cost. Chairman Bergin suggested 
that we speak to Mr. Davis to inform him that we are still working on the fence issue but 
in the meantime, give us the prices for the electricity. Consensus: Do we have Attorney 
Bachrach go back and clarify that this is two separate projects? Not one project that we 
are subject to. If they are two separate issues, do we want it wrapped into one whole 
thing? We know the specifics with the fence but we don’t know what the numbers are 
for electricity. Barry thinks that we need to find out exactly what it’s going to cost us to 
tie into electric so then we know what to do to regarding researching the bidding 
process. Also, Attorney Bachrach believes that Mr. Davis should be present to discuss 
this – and maybe he will need to do research to be able to provide us with answers. A 
questions was asked: Can we just put our own electric poles in on the easement and 
not bother with his? Answer: No, because the road itself is the easement. There’s no 
room to do this – we’d have to put the poles in the road or get another easement. Mr. 
Buteau asked: if you come into agreement with him, won’t it require a Special District 
Meeting? Answer: It all depends on how it’s going to be funded. Commissioner 
Lévesque motioned to have Attorney Bachrach continue the research on these issues. 
Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. 

B. Termination Policy Revisions – Attorney Bachrach stated that there’s intermingling of 
the DPU regulations regarding serious illness, infancy or over 65, plus tenant issues. As 
a district/municipality, we are not subject to those regulations. Other districts do not 
have policies like this. If an issue comes up, we can treat it as such, but do not have to 
offer it. We are not regulated by DPU. We also don’t want to create in writing a policy 
that will open up litigation for us but on another hand, we don’t want to propose this as a 
complete retraction of what we had in writing. Attorney Bachrach suggested that it 
would be a perfect time to hire Mike Knox to sit down with him to review why we even 
came up with the policy or guide we had prior to this. Before we make any decisions, we 
need to have a good understanding as to why he thought it was important to have these 
protections. Also, Attorney Bachrach believes that the winter moratorium doesn’t even 
apply to us but, we would obviously open ourselves up for potential problems, since this 
has already been our practice. At the end of the day, we offer everyone a payment plan 
and are willing to work with people. This is consistent of what the statutes require us to 
do as a municipality. Commissioner DellaCava motioned to authorize Attorney 
Bachrach to consult with Mr. Knox to sort out the final touches on a termination policy 
that will be presented to the Board for their review and approval and not exceeding 
three hours total. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. 
 

V. OPERATIONS 
A. Superintendent’s Report 

1. Inter-connection Automation Project Update – Superintendent Morris received a 
call from Phil Guerin from the City of Worcester informing him that their meter at the 
interconnection is broken and will need to estimate our usage moving forward based on 
last month’s usage. All the info on the new meter will be given to Tata and Howard for 



preparation for the new vault. Chairman Bergin stated that he doesn’t want this to take 6 
months and requested that Superintendent Morris and Tata and Howard stay on top of 
them for the date of the new meter installation. Also, Mr. Guerin stated that they will be 
sure to give us plenty of notice to accommodate the shut down for the meter installation. 
Mr. Lennon asked why we can’t give them the billed usage. We can ask but we don’t 
believe they would go for it. Attorney Bachrach believes that if it is prolonged then we 
will have to figure out something else. He also suggested that we look at our contract to 
see what it says about this, if anything and also will the Superintendent check with Paul 
Howard to see how long of a period this will be. If it’s anything more than a month or two 
then we need to address it and make a new plan.  
2. Hydrant Flushing/Gate Valve Operations Update – Hydrant flushing is complete after 
today. We have found a few hydrants that are broken and will talk with the town about 
fixing them. The Cherry Valley section, we reversed flow on Main St and Henshaw St, 
but everything else was normal flow direction. The color and debris was not bad this 
time. The longest time we had a hydrant open was 20 min. Last year we had some on 
for over an hour.  

 
VI. COMMUNICATIONS 
 
VII. PERSONNEL 

 
VIII. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

A. Commissioner DellaCava motioned to have the next meeting on September 25, 2017 at 
10am. Seconded by Commissioner Levesque. All in favor. Approved. 
 

IX. EXECUTIVE SESSION 
A. To approve executive session minutes of August 28, 2017, to further to discuss 

strategy with respect to pending litigation and to comply with or act under the 
authority of, any general or special law.  

1. Commissioner Levesque motioned to enter into executive session to review and 
approve the executive session meeting minutes of August 28, 2017 and to discuss 
litigation strategy pursuant to G.L. c. 30A, § 21(3), and to discuss acting under the 
authority of any general or special law pursuant to G.L. c 30A, § 21(7).  I further 
move that upon the conclusion of executive session, the Board will adjourn today’s 
meeting with no further discussion. Seconded by Commissioner DellaCava. 
 
Chairman Bergin declared that discussing strategy with respect to litigation and 
discussing strategy with respect to acting under any general or special law,  during 
the open meeting,  may have a detrimental effect on the litigating position of the 
Cherry Valley and Rochdale Water District and on the confidentiality provided under 
the general law; namely, G.L. c. 268B, § 3(g). 
Roll call: Commissioner DellaCava, Yes. Chairman Bergin, Yes. All in favor. 
Approved. Executive Session began at 11:31 A.M. 

 

X. ADJOURNMENT - ADJOURNMENT - Commissioner DellaCava motioned to adjourn the 
meeting. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. Meeting adjourned at 12:07 
p.m. 

 
 
 
 

“This institution is an equal opportunity provider, and employer.” 


